
here in Nebraska.  The 
“refuge” work of Ep-
worth Village needs ALL 
Christ’s followers to join 
in, with whatever gifts 
they have been blessed 
with – resources, skills, 
talents. First, EV needs 
the whole church to 
learn about this work of 
offering refuge.  Then 
start praying regularly 
that God’s will be done 
through this work, and 
then support it finan-

 Definition of refuge:  A 
condition of being safe 
or sheltered from danger 
or trouble.  Jesus knew 
all about refuge and in-
deed was a refugee him-
self, as Joseph, Mary, 
and Jesus were forced to 
leave their country to 
escape a political tyrant.   
Remember, God sent 
Jesus into the world, to 
show us what God is like.  
The term refuge, comes 
to mind often, as we 

A WORD FROM HARRIETTA 

 Jesus said, “Let the 
children come to me and 
do not stop them…….”   
Nebraska children and 
youth removed from 
their family setting be-
cause of neglect and 
abuse, and those who 
simply do not have a 
family – experience 
harsh reality and pain.  
Most of us cannot even 
imagine what they have 
faced in their young 
lives. 
 EV has provided Foster 
Care Services since the 
1990’s and it grew to 
over 20 workers.  The 
need has been and con-
tinues to be astounding.  
2010 through the pre-
sent, the State of Ne-
braska changed the way 
foster children were 

cared for.  By June 2014, 
EV had one foster care 
worker left!  The entire 
program from the state 
down was broken.  EV, a 
family services provider 
was not alone, as other 
agencies struggled 
through the changes – 
many did not survive. 
 The EV Foster Care 
Program started slowly 
re-building in the Fall of 
2014.  It currently has 4 
workers and has concen-
trated on the latest, 
most effective training 
approaches and models 
available.  It takes 10 to 
12 weeks to train, pre-
pare, and license a fam-
ily to receive foster chil-
dren into their home.  It 
is an involved and com-
plicated, but necessary 

process.  Creative and 
more effective ways of 
preparing families to 
receive children and 
youth is a priority for the 
Epworth programs. EV 
recruits families within 
an hour’s drive of  York.  
EV staff are available 24 
hours a day to provide 
support.  Prayers and 
financial support are 
needed as they work at 
building  one of the most 
effective and helpful 
Foster Care Programs in 
central Nebraska.  If you 
know of anyone inter-
ested in becoming a Fos-
ter parent, please con-
tact Epworth Village at 
402-362-3353, and ask 
to speak with the Foster 
Care Department. 
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FOSTER CARE PROGRAM 

cially.  Will you spread the 
word?  Talk with your pas-
tor about having an Ep-
worth Speaker/Resource 
person come your way.  
Ask your whole congrega-
tion to join in and “don’t 
forget to pray!” Thanks be 
to God for sending Jesus, 
and for using us, His fol-
lowers, to be instruments 
of refuge. 

contemplate what Jesus 
showed and taught us 
about God.  His life was 
spent reaching out to 
those seeking refuge and 
hope.   
 We are Christ’s living 
Body, His followers in a 
broken world, where 
refuge is often scarce.  
Justice, help, and refuge 
for hurting, wounded, 
children and families are  
what Epworth Village’s 
ministry is about.  Right 



and continuous generosity of gifts 

and on-going support help us to con-

tinue serving those most in need. We 

wish you and your families continued 

blessings and love in 2016. 

Hints that we appreciate your help in: 

 

 Trim Box Tops as much as possi-

ble. 

 Please place them you in a ‘snack’ 

size zip lock bag or another enve-

lope before placing in the enve-

lope you’re mailing to Epworth 

Village. 

 Box Tops are submitted in groups 

in 50 or 100 counts. If you do this 

extra step, it helps us to submit 

LABELS FOR EDUCATION 

the Box Tops in a timely manner 

with the least amount of trim-

ming and handling. 

 Please keep BOX TOP Labels sepa-

rate from CAMPBELL’s  Labels for 

Education whenever possible. 

Epworth Village continues to receive 

your BOX TOPS for EDUCATION.  Box 

Tops earnings are sent out twice a 

year in December and in April.  With 

the generous support of our United 

Methodist churches and UMW units, 

we recently received our first check 

for this school year of $3,687.00.  

These funds provide necessary pro-

gram and education funds to assist 

with Epworth Village Learning Center  

operations and special needs. 

 JAN-FEB 2016 PARTNERS NEWSLETTER P 2 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION 

The children and families we serve, 

along with Epworth Village’s staff and 

management, want to thank you for 

the blessings, prayers and support we 

received during the holiday season 

and throughout 2015. Your amazing 

THANK YOU! 

Editor’s Note: 

I called Campbell’s the 

other day when I discov-

ered a Chunky Soup label 

with no Points label. They 

said they have a new 

company making their 

labels and were told 

there’s not enough room 

for the Points label. They 

now need only the UPC 

bar code from their cans. 

 —Deanna 

Vehicles are one of the lifelines of 

Epworth’s work, as staff travel to 

where they are needed. For instance, 

Foster Care and In Home Services 

workers are literally  traveling 7 days a 

week, year round, as they see to the 

needs of the children and families 

Epworth serves. The fleet of vehicles 

range from 15 passenger vans to 4- 

door sedans.  Only one vehicle has 

traveled less than 100,000 miles! 

 

It was in the 1990’s when Charlotte 

Reed, O’Dean Coleman and United 

Methodist Women came up with the 

idea of saving Campbell labels to se-

cure 3 vans for Epworth.  What a 

blessing those vans have been over 

the years.  Now, they are a bit out-

dated and worn, some are no longer 

usable.  Plus, better gas mileage is 

almost a must!  The effort is under-

way now to secure a much needed 

minivan.  Spread the word and ask the  

entire congregation to be a part of 

this important project. 


